
Last Update: 11/15/2023 

Project Name: Kindness Park 

Project Update:  

 The existing buildings have been demoed and site grading is underway. Next the 

contractor will start the utility insulations.  

Expected traffic impacts:  

 Expect roadway and shoulder closures periodically through summer 2024. 

Project Overview:  

 The Pleasant Grove City Kindness Park Project consists of the development of a 38.85-acre 

parcel located between 400 North and 800 North and 400 West and 600 West in Pleasant 

Grove.  Previously, the site was the location of a large diameter steel pipe manufacturing 

plant. The fully developed site will include a park, cemetery expansion, public works 

building (future) and site, storm water detention ponds (40 ac-ft) including soccer fields, 

berms, trails, parking, fencing, landscaping, irrigation, utilities, etc. Please see attached 

concept drawings.  Project will include demolition of existing buildings, concrete structure, 

utilities, tree stumps, fencing, etc. as well as hazardous materials mitigation. Project will 

also include expansion, construction and or re-construction of surrounding streets 

including utilities, curb, gutter, and sidewalk, pavement, etc 



Project Area:  

 

Contractor Contact Information:  

 The contractor on this project is BIG D. The onsite Superintendent is Jared Keller whom 

can be reached at 801-949-7753. 

Questions:  

 Please contact the Pleasant Grove Public Works Department at 801-785-2941 with 

comments or questions related to this project. 


